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MINUTES

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2013

DATE:

Tuesday, November 19, 2013

TIME:

7:00 pm – Refreshments



7:30 pm – Meeting Commencement

LOCATION:
Christ Church, Marigold Room

PURPOSE:
2013 Annual General Meeting

ALL MEMBERS WERE INVITED (ATTENDANCE LIST ATTACHED)

2013 BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mary Kidnew, President

Jenn Tondino, VP, Staffing & Communications
Dana Bryant-Giguere, Treasurer

Lindy Civiero, Secretary

Meghan Pichanick, Director, Water Maintenance

Emma Calvert, Director, Membership

ABSENT:

Anne-Marie Brown, Director, Grant & By-Law Review

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Mary Kidnew.

2. A motion was made to approve the Agenda by Jenn Tondino, seconded by Troy.  The agenda was approved as per the Notice of Meeting.

3. A motion was made to approve the Minutes of the 2012 AGM by Meghan Pichanick, seconded by Jenn Tondino.  The Minutes of the 2012 AGM were approved.

4. Mary Kidnew presented the attached President’s Report.

5. Mary Kidnew introduced Mary-Ann Sehgal and Mario Josipovic who will be heading by the by-law review that will be required further to anticipated amendments to legislation affecting non-profit corporations.

6. Mary Anne explained that amendments to the Not-for-Profit Corporations Act are expected and may be passed by the legislature in early 2014.  Once the amendments are passed, they would come into force 6 months after they are passed and we would then have up to 3 years to comply with them.  Our financial statements and by-laws would have to comply with the legislation.

7. Mario has reviewed our by-laws and doesn’t think they are too bad but they are 40 years out of date and will require some updating.  Members would have to approve any changes to the by-laws.  He would help prepare the by-laws to be presented at an AGM.

8. Mary Kidnew asked to add the following to her previous Presidents Report:  Thank you to Eric Ziezold for doing our payroll.  He has been doing this valuable role for several years, helping the Treasurer greatly.

9. Each of the Directors reported as follows:

9.1. Lindy Civiero, Secretary:

Thanked Mary Kidnew for her leadership as President for the past 2 years and the many years of service before that as a Director.  She enjoyed working with Mary and this amazing team of Directors who have helped make sure that our Club and its facilities continue to operate at its best.

Her primary role was to schedule Board meetings and maintain minutes and other records. 

A fundraiser was held to raise funds to purchase the 7 coloured deck chairs.  We were also successful in obtaining Region of Peel garbage pick-up throughout the 2013 season. The Region is still working on new garbage by-laws and regulations.  Since the Region considers us a non-residential use (that is technically not entitled to Regional garbage services), we need to follow up on this from time to time to ensure that appropriate exceptions are made for Fairfields.  In the meantime, we must contact the Region at the beginning of each year to ensure that they give appropriate instructions to the garbage collectors to include Fairfields for the upcoming season.

9.2. Meaghan Pinchanick, Director of Water Maintenance reported: 

Baby Pool
· constantly leaking, entire baby pool would empty daily
· leak is probably under ground
· need to discuss what to do:
· continue to fill pool, water is very cold from hose and has no chlorine in it, which is against health codes, we don't want to get caught
· or shut it down completely
· or fix it, which would be a huge cost
Pumps
· getting old and need to be re-built

· pool medics are suppose to be getting quotes to have them rebuilt (not replaced)

· we are going to need some money put aside to invest in getting these pumps to fully function

Health Inspection

· chlorine levels were slightly high for them, but pool medics say they aren't

· took about a month and we got the levels lower.  Pool Medics say it's due to our system.  It over compensates.  they lower it, detects it too lower so turns on to add more chlorine too early.

Water Quality

· some days cloudy due at high volume of swimmers and sunblock. 

· need to enforce putting sunblock on and then waiting or taking a shower

Pool cleaning

· medics increased their price and we need to expect it again for 2014

· they may say they will not clean before we open.  They wanted us to shut down in early afternoon for an hour so they could clean

9.3. Jenn Tondino, VP reported on Staffing as follows:

a) Hired 9 guards consisting of 1 head guard ($17), 5 senior guards ($13)  and 3 junior guards ($11).  Going forward would recommend max 8 guards.  I would suggest starting the pay for head guard at $15.00 - $16.00 per hour and that they are able to do the examinations for Bronze.  I would suggest 3 senior guards and 4 junior.

b) Had monthly training sessions, continue as the guards seem to need being updated.

c) Added a fourth session of lessons and would suggest continuing this.

d) Added early morning adult swim.  Was well received and would suggest continuing this.

e) Added water polo which was well received.  Suggest continuing this.

f) Start early morning swim, water polo, aquafit in June

g) I would suggest having a max of 2 guards working at one time other than at social events.  They should both be guarding at all times.  On extremely hot days, the guards should be blowing the whistle to empty the pool and take a break if necessary.  Based of the cities requirements we do not need to have 3 guards on unless there are more than 100 guests on the pool deck and in the pool.

h) I would suggest following a set schedule for the guards (i.e. guard a works Tuesday & Thursday from 2-8pm all summer).  I have something prepared already for this.

i) We had an issue with qualifications expiring in the middle of summer.  I would suggest that all qualifications must be up-to-date before the pool opens and until after the pool closes.

j) I would suggest hiring more new guards and keep less returning guards.  It has turned more into cliques within the staff and a lot of the returning guards don’t seem to want to follow any policies that have been put into place.

k) We had an issue with a staff member swapping shifts to be able to take vacation.  They ended up working close to 60 hours per week.  I suggest that the shifts being changed needs to be approved by the staffing director.

l) Suggest to train staff on handling cash.

m) Suggest to move all of the lessons to only be done online.

9.4. Jenn Tondino, VP reported on Communications as follows:

a) Sent out weekly communications.

b) Utilized the new system to register for events including lessons, socials, volunteering, etc.  Worked very well.

c) Suggest adding a photo release for Facebook to add more photos there.

d) Suggest to utilize the download of financial transactions through the new online system into QB.  Will require the purchase of QB software.  Willing to get QB set-up properly for the Treasurer.

e) Created a document to outline all things related to Fairfields including a monthly timeline of events.

f) Highly recommend subsidizing the use of online payments (through paypal).  Would streamline the process even more for membership, lessons, social events, etc.

g) Suggest offering payment plans for membership next year.  We can add an admin fee for this which would also help subsidize the online payment system.

h) Need to review how Citi*Swim is dealt with – charge for only the people utilizing it or add to cost of membership for all.

9.5. Emma Calvert, Director, Membership reported:

The online system worked well for current members to renew. It also provided us with some extra assurances that members could not register for lessons, etc. unless their registration was complete (including waivers, payment received, etc.). It was much easier for me to track the status of our membership and the database was also accessible to Jenn who could help me with sorting the information to track down any missing information/payments.

This year we sold 24 memberships. Three (3) of those memberships were sold after the pool closed, but before our fiscal year-end.

We currently have 3 memberships up for sale. Two (2) of those memberships resulted from members who did not renew this year or provide the pool with any notification of intent to renew and/or sublet and/or sell. The Board decided, after providing sufficient notice, to put those shares up for sale after the pool closed. They will not be reimbursed their share purchase as they are in arrears for their 2013 fees.

This year we had six (6) sublets. Three (3) of the sublets were directly from members, one (1) was from the Techumseh Silent Auction, and two (2) were FSC Open Sublet Spaces.

All of the volunteer hours have been accounted for and the cheques have been deposited or destroyed accordingly.
10. Membership Questions and Discussion:
A discussion with members took place regarding potential types of memberships (ie., single membership without lessons, etc.).  Troy recommended this as a way to increase the # of members, or to the keep members whose children are growing up and may not use the pool any more.  Emma explained that the board has talked about this.  Mary explained that we have to be careful because members with only one child will suggest that they should pay less than those with more.  We do have to be careful not to make things to complex and we need to ensure that our annual fees cover our budget each year.  Mario asked how we came up with 143 membership and asked if this could be increased.  We decided that this number is just about right because we have a full membership but have not turned anyone away because of a waiting list.
11. Dana Bryant-Giguere presented the attached Financial Statements.  

This year we were able to start a Capital Reserve Fund to help cover future anticipated capital costs.  Troy Chatfield recommended that this continue each year as capital work will be required.  

Meaghan recommended that we apply or the Trillium Grant.  This will require a detailed report with quotes on work that is required.  Jan Rodman advised that there are courses offered on how to apply for the grants.  This is important information is noted but we may have an experienced grant writer willing to do this for us.  

12. A motion was made to dissolve the current board of directors by Jenn Tondino and seconded by Emma Calvert.

13. 7 Members were nominated as per the attached Nomination forms.  Motion to approve those 7 members to the board was made by Mary Kidnew and seconded by Lindy Civiero.  There were no objections and the following were elected to the 2014 Board of Directors:

Jenn Tondino

Dana Bryant-Giguere

Lindy Civiero

Emma Calvert

Meghan Pichanick

Lorraine Munro

Nicole Plaskett

Troy Chatfield agreed to continue doing facility maintenance in a non-board role.  

Jan Rodman expressed interest in helping the board and was advised that she is welcome to attend board meetings in a non-voting role.  All members are welcome to attend board meetings but would be asked to leave when confidential information is to be discussed.

A motion to close the meeting was made by Dana, seconded by Emma.  Mary adjourned the meeting at 9:00 pm.

Prepared by:  Lindy Civiero

Accepted by the Board of Directors:
Date _______________________________

Approved at the 2014 AGM:  

Date  _______________________________

Presidents Report, Fairfields Swimming Club

2013 FSC AGM – Tuesday November 19th
Good evening and welcome.  My name is Mary Kidnew and I have served as the President of Fairfields Swimming Club for the past 2 season, with a total of 5 years as a board member.  It has been such an honour to work as the President of Fairfields and to work alongside a group of dedicated individuals who love Fairfields as much as I do.

I want to thank you all for coming out this evening to educate yourself as well as provide your feedback and input on Fairfields and its operations.  As a members owned and operated facility our members’ knowledge and input is vital to the survival of our facility.

Our 2013 season was amazing.  I want to thank my fellow board members who worked tirelessly to ensure that our facility opened, was staffed, was maintained, was enjoyed by all and that our members were kept up to date with events and volunteer jobs.  

Your 2013 Board was 

Jenn Tondino, Vice President, in charge of staffing, communications and Volunteers  

Dana Giguere, Treasurer

Lindy Civiero – Secretary

Emma Calvert – Membership

Meghan Pichanick – Water Maintenance

Anne-Marie Brown – Grants and Bylaw Review

On top of our board positions there are many people that are involved in the operation of our facility.  Our volunteers this year were fabulous.  Over half of our membership came out and completed their volunteer hours.  And many went above and beyond.  The board would like to put a special note of thanks out to Troy Chatfield, who took on our property maintenance as a non-board position.  The Staff would let us know of an issue and within a few hours, without usually seeing him it was fixed.  Our social committee stepped up and was incredible.  A big thank you to Nikki Plasket and Lorraine Munro for making this summer so much fun.  Every event was a hit!  And to Susan Sellner who once again helped the guards manage the Citi*Swim Program.  These non board roles are so important.  If you feel that you can help in a board or non-board position please feel free to ask any questions about these positions a little later on during our Q & A.

A little background on Fairfields.  Our facility is comprised of 143 families and has been in operation as is for over 50 years.  We are a not for profit corporation owned and operated by the membership.  As a not for profit corporation under the province of Ontario we will be subject to some changes in the not for profit act.  Tonight we will hear more about this from Mario and Mary-ann who have stepped up to head up our committee on these changes.  I want to thank them both in advance for taking on this very important role.

Each of the board members will talk about their roles this year and present any recommendations going forward.  So much of this season ran like any other…but there were a few ideas brought in that helped to create a fantastic environment at FSC.

The largest was our transition to an electronic renewal system.  Thanks to Jenn for your tireless work on getting this system running and perfecting it.  It allowed members to register for events and lessons as well as be invited to participate in volunteer jobs easily.  The plan for 2014 will be to incorporate our finances with the electronic system to maintain some consistency and eliminate hours of work. 

Upon request at the 2012 AGM to create more programming we introduced a Tot time program, Yoga classes, and bootcamp.  These were all welcomed additions to our program.

An area that needs to be explored more is looking into a trillium grant for some much needed infrastructure upgrades.  Within the next few years our pool will need a complete resurfaced.  The baby pool needs to be either removed or completely overhauled as we have underground leaking, basement pumps need to be upgraded.  These items can possibly be funded through grant programs and need to be seriously explored and considered by the 2014 board.

In closing I will be stepping down from my position on the board this year.  It has been an absolute honour to work with such an incredible team.  Our board is made up of 7 members and fresh faces are always welcome.  Annually the board resigns their positions and then 7 members are voted onto the board.  The positions are then determined by board members.  Jenn has developed a board user manual, that is still a slight work in progress but that I believe will enable a smoother transition for those stepping into a board position.  If you wish to join the board please complete a nomination form.  All those that are voted onto the 2014 board will be asked to stay for a brief meeting afterwards.

Fairfields Swimming Club�PO Box 52649, Turtle Creek Postal Outlet


1801 Lakeshore Road  W.


Mississauga, Ontario   L5J 4S6





� HYPERLINK "http://www.fairfieldsswimmingclub.com" ��http://www.fairfieldsswimmingclub.com�











